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WALWYNS CASTLE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, Tel  01437 781418 Email  walwyns@btinternet.com
http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/walwyns-castle-community-council
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT  WALWYNS CASTLE VILLAGE HALL, 2 MAY 2018, AT 8 PM
PRESENT  

Cllrs Ron Davies (Vice Chair), Angela Evans, Valerie George, Julian George (Chair), County Cllr Peter Morgan, Christine Lewis (Clerk/RFO).

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

Simon Kitrick (Rickeston)  Merryl and John Lloyd, Chris Phillim (Little Rickeston), Alan Carrington (Solbury), Joe Rimmer and Lydia Uchronski (Capestone|0, Alan, Ann, and Buddug Harries (Robeston West), Michelle, Ben and Nigel Davies (Robeston West), 
APOLOGIES
Cllrs Geoff Harries, Nicholas Lloyd
ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Cllr Julian Georg (Chair) as a true record of the meeting held on the 7 March 2018..
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared
MATTERS ARISING

The Green Robeston West

The Chair welcome the representatives from Robeston West to the meeting and advised them that, unfortunately, Cllr Geoff Harries was unable to attend.  Cllr Julian George (Chair) asked the meeting if they wished to vote on whether to register the land in question as the Village Green and after a short discussion it was decided that the Council would have a site meeting in order to help make a final decision on the matter at our next  meeting in July.
General Data Protection Regulations

The new regulations become law on the 25 May 2018.  The Clerk advised that she was registering the Council with the ICO as required.  Councillors were given a form listing their responsibilities with regards to any personal data they have stored at home and were asked to sign and confirm  they would make a list of personal data held together with the date it was obtained, that it had been checked for accuracy and was:

· stored in a safe and secure manner

· access is password protected

· the information will deleted as soon as no longer required.

AGENDA ITEMS
Resident complaints regarding Capestone Poultry Farm

The Chair welcome the residents to the meeting and asked if they had a spokesman to represent them.  Chris Phillim introduced himself and said he would like to make a presentation.  
The presentation clearly demonstrated the problems being experienced by the local residents since Capestone moved its operations into the area.  The roads they use daily are mainly narrow lanes with passing places and some very tight bends.  These were picturesque areas, full of wild flowers and wild life as one would expect to find in the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park.    

Since the introduction of the temporary chicken huts, the chicken manure stored in the fields,  the use of large farm vehicles too large for the lanes, the transporting of feed, muck and related activities these lanes have changed beyond recognition and become a hazard to the residents and the wild life in the area.  
The problems, which have been building up over the last two years, include
· Chicken manure dropped on the lanes daily;
· complete destruction of the verges and hedges; 
· passing areas destroyed; 

· drainage completely blocked with muck and mud;
· increased number of potholes, some not visible due to flooding;

· constant smell of chicken manure in the air;

As the land slopes gently towards the stream running through most of the properties the lorries discharging water which is meant to clean the roads results in muddy,  black slime seeping out of the fields and hedges down through all the lanes and finally reaching the stream which again, was once filled with wild life.

The chicken manure store had been left so long they have started to rot down, allowing effluent to seep out and destroy the environment.

Two residents have had vehicles damaged by unseen potholes, one resulting in high garage repair bills.  Many of the field openings have had to be doubled due to the size of the vehicles being used.   Residents have reported they have received verbal abuse from the drivers of these large vehicles who are expecting them to reverse into the mud and flood filled verges.

Chris pointed out that many of the residents had lived in the area for many years and some were born here.  They are, therefore, used to living amongst farms going about their business, obviously using large farm vehicles at certain times of the year.  They also had a refinery nearby for 20+ years but never in all the years they have lived here have  they experienced anything like the destruction of their environment that has now occurred.

All residents present confirmed that felt the intensive use of the large heavy vehicles continually throughout the day on narrow, bendy lanes and sloping fields is completely unacceptable.  
Chris pointed out that he had done some investigations on how other big organisations carry out their duties but found nothing creating this scale of damage.  For example, there is a massive pig farm in Dorset but they are managing their operations without creating this mess.
One of the residents also wished to point out that as the area is in the National Park they have had to have permission for any buildings they wished to erect but Capestone has temporary sheds all over the place,  caravans in fields for tea rooms etc but very little planning applications seem to have been submitted.
Chris finished by saying that despite having spoken to Julian Scales, the Police, the Pembrokeshire County Council and the Pembrokeshire Coast National Parks Authority there appears to be no steps put in place to improve the situation hence he has come to the Community Council to ask what can be done.  He showed the meeting the Capestone Mission Statement stating they 'enhanced the national park' and said he felt that the Statement  could not be further away from the truth.

Joe Rimmer, Capestone Farm Manager, advised the meeting that he had been in post for four months only and was still learning the ropes.   He asked residents if they would be willing to attend monthly meetings with Capestone in order to discuss the problems further and see what steps can be taken to improve the situation.  He said he would ask Julian Scales to attend the meetings also.

The residents agreed to the suggestion and stressed things had to change.  The storage of the chicken muck had to stop, the temporary chicken sheds moved to a more suitable location and the large machines should not be in lane that cannot cope with them.
The Clerk asked the group to let her know if they required a member of the Council to come to the initial meeting.
Election of Chair and Vice Chair

Cllr Ron Davies proposed that Cllr Julian George retained the office of Chair for a further year and Cllr Angela Evans seconded.   Cllr Julian George proposed that Cllr Angela Evans take up the office of Vice Chair and Cllr Valerie George seconded.  Both Councillors signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

Review of Standing Orders and Internal Controls

The Clerk circulated the up to date Standing Orders and Internal Controls for comments and/or amendments.  No amendments were put forward and Cllr Ron Davies proposed these were adopted and Cllr Valerie George (Chair) seconded.

Annual Return for the Year End 31 March 2018

The Clerk advised that the Annual Return had now been received and it was agreed to appoint Joan Scarratt for the Internal Audit which will be held on the 19 May 2018.

Enhancing Pembrokeshire Fund

The Clerk advised the meeting that the Council would be award just over £1000 from the Second Homes Fund.   Cllr Valerie George suggested that the Council should apply to spend t he money on a defibrillator had we had failed to raise monies locally for this.  Visitor Alan Carrington advised the meeting that the British Heart Foundation were giving grants of up to £400 for defibrillators and he agreed to get the paperwork and pass it to the Clerk who will check the criteria required.

LDP Call for Candidate Sites 

Correspondence was received from PCC advising that the deadline for Calls for Sites had now extended.
IRP Councillor's Expenses

The Clerk advised Councillor's that she will be circulating a memorandum regarding the Independent Remuneration Panel's mandated and non mandated expenses.    Councillors were asked to advise the Clerk in writing whether they wished to apply for the mandated expenses at the end of the year.

Clerk/RFO Updated Contract of Employment

NALC had negotiated and issue new rates for Clerks to the Council and Cllr Julian George (Chair) signed the Clerks updated Contract of Employment to reflect the upgrade.

IRP Open Day Invitation

The Independent Remuneration Panel invited Councils to hold an Open Day in order to get feedback from electors on the future role of Town and Community Councils.   Cllr Valerie George offered to man an evening session, 7pm - 9pm in the Village Hall on the 24 May.  Cllr Angela Evans said she would  also be able to attend.   The Clerk said she would put a notice up in the Village Notice Board.

Road Repairs 
Mr Alan Carrington advised Councillors that there were to be some repairs carried out on the short road from Ratford Bridge to the Broad Haven road.  This road has been used by excessive traffic since the new road opened at the Tiers Cross roundabout.   Mr Carrington is concerned as the verges and hedges have been damaged.  Cllr Peter Morgan said he would setup a meeting with PCC and Alan in order that this could be discussed further.

Planning
There were no Planning Application for consultation this month.
Finance Report
	DEBITS
	      £
	 Cheque

	March Salary
	  94.54
	 

	April Salary
	  99.22
	  100414

	HMRC (Jan, Feb, Mar)
	  70.80
	 100413

	Zurich Insurance
	
	 100415

	TOTAL
	264.56
	

	
	
	

	CREDITS
	 
	

	PCC First Precept Payment
	 870.00
	


There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 10  pm.

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 3 JULY AT 8 PM.


...................................................


   Cllr Julian George [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


